
 
CHERRY VALLEY & ROCHDALE WATER DISTRICT 
BOARD OF WATER COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

 
MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 9, 2015 
          10:00 A.M. 

  
I. CALL TO ORDER 

The District Meeting was called to order by Kevin M. Bergin at 10:05 AM. 
 
The following were in attendance: 
Kevin M. Bergin, Chairman   Michael F. Knox, Superintendent 
Arthur E.J. Levesque, Commissioner  Michael L. DellaCava, Commissioner 
Carla Davis, Clerk                Greg Buteau, CVRWD Customer   

 
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

A. February 23, 2015 - Commissioner Levesque motioned to approve the Minutes of February 
23, 2015. Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved.  
 

III. FINANCE 

A. March 2, 2015 Warrants - Commissioner Levesque motioned to approve the March 2, 2015 
warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved. 

B. March 9, 2015 Warrants - Commissioner Levesque motioned to approve the March 9, 2015 
warrants. Seconded by Chairman Bergin, All in favor. Approved. 

 
IV. ADMINISTRATION 

 
V. OPERATIONS 

A. Superintendent’s Report 
1. Tata & Howard Update 

a. Status of DCR application – Tata & Howard intends to complete the DCR 
application by the 20th of March, 2015. DCR gave us a timeline for the insignificance 
review which, if followed accordingly, we should be able to hold a special district 
meeting to bring this to a vote by the beginning of August/Sept. If approved by the 
voters, from start to finish time, we are looking at a date of around April 2017 to be 
officially connected to the COW. Mr. Buteau questioned if we decided on a site to 
where the connection will be located. Superintendent Knox stated that he has a site 
on Sargent St in mind however, both he and Commissioner Bergin stated that acting 
on it at this point, it’s premature. Mr. Buteau also questioned whether or not 
Superintendent Knox has met with or spoken to the expert on slow sand filtration 
whom previously worked for the COW. Superintendent Knox indicated that he has 
not been able to connect with him entirely but, they have spoken briefly. Mr Buteau 
also questioned if he spoke with the Town Administrator about his meeting with 
MassDEP. The Town Administrator mentioned that MassDEP told him that they 
wouldn’t accept an application for the Moose Hill District. The Town Administrator 
also mentioned to Mike that he hoped there would be an appropriation proposed at 
the upcoming annual meeting for the water/sewer capacity development plan. 

2. ACO/DEP Update – Superitendent Knox reported that he contacted Bob Bostwick of 
MassDEP and wanted to clarify that if the determination of insignificance is approved, that 
CVRWD will not surrender the Henshaw Pond registration. We also can’t forget, we still 
have to sign a contract with the COW and until approval, we’re not sure what will be 
included in that contract or what our obligations will be – hopefully, we will develop a 
timeline for that as well. 
On another note, Stafford Industries backflow issues remains open. Previously the District, 
along with Attorney Barry Bachrach, have had meetings with MassDEP about this issue. 



We were deferred to MassDEP’s legal department – since then, no action has been taken 
due to MassDEP’s attorney on maternity leave. Her recent conversation with Barry, 
indicated that she was under the impression that this issue was resolved. She implied that 
Superintendent Knox has been meeting with MassDEP’s group involved with the ACO and 
he hasn’t mentioned the Stafford Industries issues. This makes the Superintendent think 
that perhaps they will include the Stafford Industries issues in the newly revised ACO. 
Operation Treatment – Filter cleaning schedule – filter # 2 will be done this week. We are 
on a 90 day filter cleaning schedule. Also, the Superintendent informed the Board that 
we’ve been seeing increasing turbidity levels due to the weather.  

3. Operation Distribution -  
a. Water Quality – Pleasant St. Update – The Superintendent received a letter from 

Attorney Sinrich who represents a customer who lives on Pleasant St and formally 
requested documentation on the UDF program and plans for all pipes leading to and 
from the plant and tank – we sent a distribution map in lieu of this. We responded 
accordingly and will wait to hear what the next step will be. 

b. 151 Main Street, Leak and claim – Mike submitted a reply letter to the customer 
who requested payment of claims based on the water main break located in front of 
her property at 151 Main St back in January. Based on the Boards request for further 
detail and description to validate her claims such as photos, documentation, etc. 
before they make a decision. Sometime after receiving the letter, she contacted the 
Superintendent by phone and told him that she will not comply with the request and 
feels that the proposals she submitted should speak for themselves. Based on what 
the Superintendent reported, the original condition of the basement appeared 
unfinished and the proposals indicate that this will likely overhaul their basement 
entirely. The same issue happened a few years ago - the water main broke in front of 
their home and they filed a claim. The insurance company rejected the claim stating 
that it was an act of God and no malice was intended by the District. Chairman 
Bergins original questions remain unchanged and he was hoping to see the 
requested supporting documentation to clarify the state of the basement prior to the 
main break. Furthermore, the longer the delay to provide the requested 
documentation will inhibit their ability to render a decision. The Superintendent will 
draft another letter informing the owner of this. 

c. Water main break on Folsom Street – On Tuesday, March 3rd, Ben noticed that the 
West St storage tank wasn’t recovering as quickly as it should. He let it go for 24 
hours, thinking that it could be the recent weather, however, it remained unchanged. 
We decided to read the meters a day early, hoping to find a service leak via visual 
inspection and/or high usage related to a service. However nothing appeared as 
hoped. They requested the services of Prowler Leak Detection Company who came 
and did a leak inspection in the Cherry Valley section on Friday but concluded 
nothing. After further research, Mike and Ben went to a home on Ingram Rd that has 
been abandoned and containing no meter but is still on in the street due to broken 
shut-off. After an on-site inspection, it was concluded that there was no service leak. 
However they decided to listen to the hydrants in the area and heard water running 
within the vicinity. They called Prowler to return and they found and repaired the leak 
on Saturday. 
 

VI. COMMUNICATIONS  
 

VII. PERSONNEL 
 

VIII. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
A. Commissioner Levesque motioned to hold the next meeting on March 23, 2015 at 10:00 A.M. 

Seconded by Chairman Bergin. All in favor. Approved. 
 

IX. ADJOURNMENT 
Commissioner Levesque motioned to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Commissioner Levesque. 



All in favor. Approved. Meeting adjourned at 10:59 A.M.  
 
 

“This institution is an equal opportunity provider, and employer.” 


